
 

 

 

 

Smart Freeway Mitchell Southbound:  
Hester Avenue to Warwick Road 

 

Construction Update 

December 2022 

Works to commence at Liwara Primary School carpark 
 

As part of the Smart Freeway Mitchell Southbound project, a new Principal Shared Path (PSP) will be 
constructed between Ocean Reef Road and Warwick Train Station, with existing sections to be 
upgraded.  

This will significantly benefit your local community, with improved path access becoming easier, safer 
and more attractive.  The freeway will also be widened adjacent to Liwara Primary School.  

To enable the PSP works, Main Roads has negotiated the purchase of a portion of the school’s early 
learning area/staff carpark.  

The carpark will be re-developed as part of this arrangement, which will include a new drainage 
system to minimise future flooding events.  

The majority of the carpark works will be completed during the summer holidays, commencing this 
Saturday 10 December. 

The works will include: 

• installation of temporary fencing 
• vegetation clearing and topsoil removal 
• drainage (trenching, construction of new drainage structures) 
• kerbing 
• construction of a new footpath, retaining wall and carpark (pavement preparation, 

priming and sealing with bitumen) 
• installation of new signage 
• linemarking and landscaping. 

 
Some of the landscaping may need to be postponed until the cooler months next year, however 
irrigation options are being reviewed.  

Further information  
We have a 24/7 project information line that can be contacted on 138 138 or email 
enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au.  
 
To stay up to date with the project, subscribe to email notifications via our project webpage at 
www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/smart-freeways.   

 
 



 

 

Design for Liwara Primary School carpark: 
 

 
 


